
DATE: September 22,2009 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: Docket No. 090419-TC - Request for cancellation of PATS Certificate No. 7799 bv 

Timisha J. Brooks, Attorney, Office of the General Counsel 

Nancy Pruitt, Regulatory Analyst 111, Division of Regulatory Compliance 

- \  'ICG Public Communications, Inc., effcctive August 24, 2009. 

TCG Public Communications, Inc. (TG800) has requested cancellation of Pay Telephone 
Certificate No. 7799, effective August 24, 2009. The certificate holder has complied with the 
provision of Rule 25-24.5 14(2), Florida Administrative Code, by providing adequate notice in 
writing of its request for cancellation of the certificate. In addition, TCG Public 
Communications, Inc. paid the 2009 Regulatory Assessment Fee. 

Pursuant to Section 2.07.C.5.c., Administrative Procedures Manual, it is our 
recommendation that the voluntary cancellation be approved, an administrative order be issued, 
and the docket be closed. 

cc: Office of the Commission Clerk 


